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Upgrade to Chatswood High School  
Works notification October 2022 
 
Early removal of three demountable classrooms at Chatswood High School 

Construction of Building S at the high school and Buildings P1 and P2 at the public school is 
nearing completion. The new teaching spaces will be handed over to the schools in December 
2022, ready to welcome students from Day 1 Term 1 2023. With the new buildings being 
operational, the removal of most of the demountable classrooms at the high school is planned to 
start in December 2022 during the school holidays.   

Due to recent wet weather, School Infrastructure NSW has now prioritised the early removal of 
three demountable classrooms so they can be reallocated to significantly flood impacted schools 
in northern NSW. The selected demountable classrooms will be removed via the Oliver Road 
entrance. 

The demountable classrooms and their walkways will be dismantled on site from Monday 17 
October. On Friday 21 October between the hours of 7am and 5pm (excluding school drop off and 
pick up times), the materials will be moved by crane onto an oversized flatbed truck. Should the 
work be impacted by wet weather, Saturday 22 October will be used as contingency. 

Access to site and traffic controls 

Oversized flatbed trucks will start to arrive prior to 7am to deliver a mobile crane and to transport 
the materials from site. We expect there will be 9 truck movements throughout the day. 

The drop off zone on Oliver Road will remain open to students during school drop off and pick up 
times but will be closed outside of those times. Access to the oval will remain open from the Eddy 
Road entrance. Local roads and footpaths will also remain open, with traffic controls in place to 
ensure the safety of road users and pedestrians.  

A separate notification will be provided to the community in November to outline activity for the 
removal of the rest of the demountable classrooms during December 2022 and January 2023. 

Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important project for the Chatswood community. 
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